
  

 

MAY 2017 
NUMBER 597 

MAY 2019 

NUMBER 621 

AUGUST 2021 

NUMBER 648 

JANUARY 2023 

NUMBER 665 

Village map appeal: 
commemorating a 70-year 

reign 
Please help Appleton’s appeal to raise funding for 

its historical map 

See page 9 for 
details 
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Dear Friends 
A young man once found a £5 note in the street. From that time on, he never lifted 
his eyes when walking. In the course of the years, he accumulated 29,516 buttons, 
54,172 pins, 12 pence, a bent back and a miserly disposition. He lost the glory of 
the sunlight, the sheen of the stars, the smile of friends, the trees in blossom in the 
spring, the blue skies and the entire joy of living. A person’s priorities matter! 
At the beginning of Mark’s Gospel, as Jesus began his public ministry, he was 
immediately inundated with demands from the sick to be healed. He was pretty 
much putting the NHS out of business. Following a full and exhausting day’s work, 
he rises early and on being found by Peter, praying, says, “Let us go somewhere 
else – to the nearby villages – so that I can preach there also. That is why I have 
come” (Mark 1:38). Jesus’ decision to turn his back on the sick is not a lack of 
compassion; rather he has decided he has even more important work to do. For 
Jesus, three priorities shaped his life and should guide us as a church family in our 
life together: 
1. Words are more important than deeds 
Deeds are very important, aren’t they? We say, “Actions speak louder than words.” 
But Jesus says words matter even more. You see, without his words, you can 
completely misunderstand his life and death. You might look at his life and think, 
“Here was a very good man, who lived for others.” But his words claim that he was 
God in human form. You might look at his death and think, “What a tragic end to an 
impressive life.” But his words claim that his death brings the offer of forgiveness 
and his resurrection the possibility of life for ever. 
2. The soul is more important than the body 
The care of the body is very important, isn’t it? We rightly hold those in the medical 
professions in very high regard, especially when we, or those close to us, are ill or 
injured. And Jesus showed deep compassion and unstinting care for the sick and 
disabled. He could have spent every waking hour healing people’s bodies, but 
instead, he concentrated on teaching people’s minds, changing people’s hearts 
and restoring people’s souls.  
3. Eternity is more important than time 
Time is very important, isn’t it? It’s extremely valuable and once gone, it’s gone 
forever. Time is very important, but it won’t last forever.  And when it’s gone, all 
that will be left will be eternity – time that lies beyond death. And Jesus says, “This 
matters even more.” So, don’t be so caught up with time and all your hopes for 
2023 that you fail to plan for eternity and so are not ready for it when it comes. For 
come it will and it’s a great deal longer than time and infinitely more important. 
With my very best wishes for the New Year and 2023, 
Phil Parker 
Rector 
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Evergreen Club 
Evergreen on January 13th at 2pm in the 
Village Hall. 
Tea and entertainment. 
All welcome, just come along. 

News from Appleton 
with Eaton Tennis Club 
– Jan 2023 
Deep into winter, but we are a hardy 
lot at the Tennis Club and continuing 
with most of our evening as well as 
daytime activities, except when the courts have 
been frozen up! For a full range of sessions, and 
coaching opportunities, please see our 
Clubspark Website: https://
clubspark.lta.org.uk/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 
For our less hardy Members, the next Indoor 
session at the White Horse Leisure and Tennis 
Centre (Abingdon), will be on Wednesday 4 
January 2023 from 8-10pm. See Club Website 
for full details, and look out for a Netcall 
reminder. 
The Friday Junior Coaching programme finished 
at the end of November, but we hope to start the 
Spring Courses after the February half-term 
holiday on Friday 24 February 2023. Please 
lookout for more details on the Club Website, 
Netcall e-mails, and the Primary School 
Newsletter. 
Presentation Evening and Xmas Drinks on 9 
December 2022 
The Club held its annual Presentation Evening 
and Xmas Drinks in the Village Hall on Friday 9 
December. Thanks to James and his team at 
the “Interim Inn” for providing the mulled wine 
and mince pies. (What a great little social 
facility, on Friday nights in the small Village Hall 
whilst the Plough Pub remains shut! Please do 
try out, and support, the ”Interim Inn” if you’ve 
not already done so). 
Congratulations to all our Club Tournament 
winners who received their engraved trophies on 
the evening. In addition, special congratulations 
to our 2 Junior Award winners: 
   Sam Lee – the Most Improved Junior Player 
(The Gilkes Cup) and  
   Edward Moorhouse – the Most Promising 
Junior Player (The Polly Birch Award sponsored 
by Richard and Felicity Dick). Enjoy that new 
racquet, Edward! 
The AGM - Fri 24 February 2023 
Looking further ahead - a reminder that the 
Club’s AGM will be held in the Village Hall on 
the evening of Friday 24 February. Further 

Appleton WI 

As we now meet in the afternoons, your 
committee have decided to hold a meeting 
at 2pm on Thursday, 19th January, 2023, in 
the village hall. We cancelled January 
meetings when we met in the evenings 
because members didn't like the idea of 
going out on cold, dark January nights. We 
won't have a speaker because there will be 
a lot to discuss including resolutions for the 
2023 OFWI Annual Meeting. There will be a 
raffle and a stall, so bring those unwanted 
Christmas presents. They may be just what 
someone was looking for. 
It will be nice to get together again after the 
hurly burly of the festive season. 
Visitors will be especially welcome. 

Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

details will be sent to Members at the end of 
January. This event has been very poorly 
attended in the past. Whilst the Club is 
thriving, difficulties continue with the 
constitution of the Committee and we remain 
without a permanent chairman. We would 
therefore urge as many Members, as 
possible, to attend and engage in the 
discussions on the future management of the 
Club. 
For more information and to contact the 
club: 
Email:appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmai
l.com 
Website: https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/ 
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Appleton with Eaton 
History Group  
wishes everyone a very happy New 
Year 
We look forward to welcoming new 
members to our group in 2023.    
Our first meeting is in the village hall 
on Thursday 12th January at 7.30 pm 
when we will be discussing events for 
the coming year.      
Don’t forget to pop into the village 
shop for the latest edition of 
AwESome Histories! 
For any enquiries please contact 
Jackie Lewis (07813  602638 or 
jackielewisthame@gmail.com 

Green Appleton 
Happy New Year! 
We now have a constitution and you may 
be interested to read our aims and 
objectives.  
Aims: 
Conserve and restore nature within 
Appleton, Eaton and Besselsleigh to tackle 
global environmental challenges and 
maximise the benefits we gain from nature. 
Objectives: 
·Enhance, restore and connect local         
habitats 
·Maintain and enhance biodiversity 
·Encourage sustainable living 
·Work across generations 

Mission Statement: 
‘Think globally, act locally’ for nature. 
Upcoming events:  
Green Windmill Day Sat 25th March 2023. 
Hedge Planting late January or February 
2023 - Date TBC                                  
As ever, if you have any questions or want 
to be involved please contact us at:   
greenappleton2021@gmail.com 

Gardening Club 
December started with 
unusually cold weather 
– hopefully our 
gardens will not have 
suffered too much as 
over the past few years we have got 
used to growing more tender plants. 
On January 11th we will have a talk 
given by Joe Wainwright on How to 
Take Better Garden Photographs. Joe 
is an award-winning professional 
garden photographer whose work has 
been widely published in a range of 
gardening and other publications and 
on websites both here in the UK and 
abroad. His talk will be for all of us, 
including beginners, using any 
camera. 
In February we will be having a talk by 
Andrew Mikolajski on Shakespeare’s 
Plants and Gardens. 
Our meeting on 11th January will take 
place on Zoom and starts at 7.30 pm. 
If you would like to join us please 
email aegardeningclub@gmail.com 
for a link to the meeting. The link will 
be open from 7.15 pm. 
 
Janet Hutton, Hon. Sec. 
01865 865269  

Hardship Fund 
The Appleton Trust has some funds available 
to help those individuals or families in 
immediate hardship with no other means of 
support. 
Please apply to clerk to The Appleton  
Clerk 
AppletonTrust@yahoo.com 
The Appleton Trust takes your privacy very 
seriously and will not pass your personal 
details on to anyone 
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Appleton website is now 
www.appleton-eaton.org 

 

Appleton History & Mental Health 

We turned off the road in Hinton Waldrist downhill to the remote hamlet of 
Duxford. Here was a strikingly tall and ancient house against which was a huge 
store of logs. We needed logs and called on the home; we met an elderly lady 
who said that her son – John – sold logs and would be happy to deliver them. 

Thus John BATTS,49, supplied us with logs; he was every inch a charming 
countryman – he was reserved and lived alone with his mother. 

Later I asked John if he could help clear our new garden and what his charges 
would be; I was thinking of about £6 per hour – in 1990. He disarmed me by 
saying he was then being paid £12 per day - I suddenly found myself talking his 
rate up! John seemed to be a Victorian at the end of the 20th century. 

He then told me that his mother was ill – and he had no idea of how to make any 
sort of meal. At the end of each day he called in to the shop in Hinton and bought 
food for them both. A little later he mentioned the Macmillan nurses were visiting 
his mother - I assumed she was terminally ill. I hadn’t mentioned to John that I 
was a doctor – I thought it might distance us. 

Tragically John went home from our garden and decided to end his mother’s 
suffering - by shooting her in her head. I’ve no doubt he acted as he thought best. 
John must have seen no future and then shot himself. Both are buried together in 
the extended graveyard at Hinton. 

It is easy to become isolated in the countryside and rural men are at risk of 
committing suicide; a shotgun at home greatly adds to that risk. 

John Evans 

 

Dr Mary Akinola 
Dr Mary Akinola is leaving the 
Botley and Kennington Medical 
Practice. Her leaving party is 
Friday 3rd February 3.30 in 
Kennington Health Centre. 
All are welcome 
Chris Sugden 
PPG Secretary 
csugden@ocrpl.org 
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

 

Message from our Chairman- Jane Cranston 
For the last couple of years I’ve written a New Year 
message only to discover that the Advertiser arrives in 
your letterbox before Christmas whilst the mood is still 
one of frenetic organisation rather than long term 
planning! 
So may I wish you a wonderful Christmas (if you’re 
reading this before Christmas), a chilled break (if you 
are reading it between Christmas and New Year) and a 
very Happy, Healthy and Safe 2023 (if you are reading 
it at any other time!) 
After a demanding 2022 when turnover fell, then rose 
again (regrettably due to food price inflation). Your 

Shop’s New Year Resolutions are: 
To keep a firm eye on costs, especially energy costs, as all increased costs can only 
be reflected in increased prices and we’re doing our best to keep our prices as low 
as sensibly possible. 
To listen to what you want. Please let us know if there are any additions or changes 
you’d like to see. No promises in advance but please do tell us. 
To increase our pool of both regular and stand in volunteers (PLEASE READ THIS 
BIT!) 

One of the reasons (amongst many) that our Community Shop works so well is that our 
wonderful villages produce a large pool of volunteers. This means that ‘regulars’ can happily say 
‘oops not this week’, without having a guilty conscience as there is always someone in the 
wings who will step in and cover (we all swap about a lot!). This cover is increasingly falling onto 
too few people and before the resilience cracks, it would be terrific to be able to increase the 
number of regular and stand in volunteers. No worries if you’re away a lot or can’t always do the 
same day of the week. 
You could be extremely helpful at easing the pressure at certain pinch points. We particularly 
notice our stress points during the periods when grandparents are on grandparent duty and in 
September/October when many retired villagers take their holidays. (Am also feeling nervous in 
anticipation of February this year too, as Australia seems to be a favoured destination in 2023 
for several of our regulars!) 



7 

 

 

An extra non-working parent or two during term time? An extra recently retired person or two 
who don’t want to commit to regular volunteering? One or two more people who could do 
afternoons? 
Is there anyone who would like to help with non-till jobs? Putting away orders? Taking on 
responsibility for some areas of ordering? Baking? Closing Up? Collecting orders? 
Opening up (your writer found herself doing 5 out of 8 mornings one week last year, when most 
of the opening up team went on holiday the same week!)? 
Please do talk to one of us. Tell us what you could do and we’d love to hear from you. We know 
that our community (and I emphasise the word community) shop is needed, loved and valued. 
Please see if you can help us to keep it that way! Your New Year’s Resolution perhaps! 
On behalf of the Directors, the Staff and all the current Volunteers I wish you all a 
Healthy, Peaceful and Happy New Year.  
Shop Turnover for November 2022: £24,697  

Day Date Shop 
Opens 

Shop 
Closes 

Post Of-
fice 

Newspa-
pers 

Sun New 
Year’s 
Day 

1st Jan 9am 11am  Collection 
only 

Mon Bank 
Holiday 

2nd Jan 9am 11am Closed Collection 
only 

Tues 3rdJan 7am 6pm 9am- 
1pm 

As normal 

Wed 4thJan 7am 6pm   As normal 

Shop Opening Times over New Year: 

Post Office Update 
New Date for using up old style non barcoded stamps  
An announcement has been made by the Post Office that the date for using up old style stamps 
without bar codes will now be extended to the end of July 2023 rather than January 2023 as 
previously reported. 
Post Office opening times in January: 
Closed on Monday 2nd January (Bank Holiday) 
Otherwise: Open Mondays and Thursdays 9 am -1 pm  

 
Volunteers Needed for 2023 - Please see the Chair’s report 
on Page 6 
Get in touch with a staff member if you are interested in any of 
the volunteer roles at our wonderful Community Shop. 
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News from the Appleton with Eaton Parish 
Council 
 
Pop-Up Café 
A Pop-Up Café was held in early December and was well-attended.   
The Parish Council will be holding the next Pop-Up Café on Thursday, 12th 
January from 10am – 12noon.  The craft group will be there, so feel free to join 
in, bring your own craft or just come for a hot drink and a chat!  We hope to 
see you there! 
Footpath to A420 
The Council would like to remind people who are walking at night to please 
carry a torch and wear reflective clothing.  This is for everyone’s safety. 
Cost-of-Living 
The Parish Council is working with local organisations on ways to assist all 
residents during the cost-of-living crisis which affects everyone.  
The Council is welcome to any ideas residents have as to how the village can 
come together to assist each other during this difficult time. 
Website 
The Parish Council sends out emails to subscribers with news on a regular 
basis.  If you aren’t already subscribed and would like to be, please visit 
appleton-eaton.org and scroll to the bottom of the home page where there is a 
space for people to put it an email address and subscribe. 
The Parish Council invites all village organisations to have a look at the 
website and send any updates to the Clerk.  We would like to keep the website 
current, so any information you have to help us would be most useful. 
Coronation of HRH King Charles III 
The coronation of HRH King Charles III will take place on Saturday, 6th May 
2023.  The Parish is looking for your ideas as to help the Parish celebrate this 
occasion.  Please contact the Clerk with any suggestions you may have. 
Allison Leigh, Parish Clerk 
01865 865 876 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com  
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Advertiser 
Deadline for  February issue: 

12.30, 19th  January (19th of the month is the usual deadline) 
Notices for village organisations 
All printed copy to the shop or by email to editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we ask for a donation towards the running costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 
depending on the length and frequency of entries. Please try to restrict your item to half a page maximum. Liaise with 
Helen Stedman to agree an   appropriate donation.  
Advertisements 
To book advertising space: email  Wanda Todd: accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 
·Listing: 
30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to count as a word 
·Display adverts: 
£25 for a quarter page 
Please indicate whether you want (1) a   display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a listing the charge is made per 
word so please either supply the text or say how many words. Note that payment is required in  advance, and for long-
term adverts we would like 3 months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC and sent to Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton OX13 5JN 

Village map appeal  
We need to raise £2500 to mount the 
map designed for the Platinum Jubilee 
in the centre of the village. It will be 
both a community thank-you to Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, and a 
celebration of the village’s historical 
identity.. 
The total cost of the project is almost 
£5000. To date we have raised half of 
that sum through individual gifts and 
pledges.  
If you would like to be part of 
Appleton’s history, please contribute 
to our campaign. 

To give now 
Use our GoFundMe page  
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/appleton-information-board  
Pay by bank transfer to “Appleton with Eaton History Group”,  
Barclays Bank (Sort code: 20-97-48; Acc no: 83760227).  
By Cheque, made payable to “Appleton with Eaton History Group”, can also be sent 
directly to Angela Arnold (Treasurer) 13 Conifer Close, Botley, Oxford OX2 9HP 
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PELLMANS 
Your Local Solicitors 

 
• Business and Employment 
Law 
  Contracts, Legal Compliance & 
Disputes 
• Property 
  Buying & Selling Homes, 
Commercial & Agricultural 
• Wills, Probate and Trusts 
  Tax Planning & Lasting Powers 
of Attorney 

01865 884400 
www.pellmans.co.uk 

 
1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Witney, Oxford OX29 

4TB 
Home visits and evening appointments available 
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EDITOR: Helen Stedman 
30 Eaton  Road, Appleton 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR:  
Sophie Willis.  
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell 
Lane, Appleton. Email: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available 
on the  Parish website. If you do not wish 
your item to be displayed online, please 
inform the Editor. All items are included in 
good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton 
Advertiser cannot take responsibility for 
any content. 

ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 
Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 
01865 864687. mobile 07977 099975 
µ 
OXFORD WOOD RECYCLING 
A mystery no longer…. An Aladdin’s cave of 
reclaimed wood and UK hardwoods for 
construction and DIY 
And just down the road in Abingdon!  
Find us at 4, Suffolk Way OX14 5JX. Tel 
01235 861228. Website www.owr.org.uk     
Opening hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-4.30pm Sat 
9.00am-3.00pm. 
µ 
WI wheelchair is now available for use. A small 
contribution for maintenance would be 
appreciated. 
Contact Jennie Revell 863611 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
µ 
FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram D.O., M.I.C.O., G.Os.C. registered with the 
General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's Act 
1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
www.oxfordshireosteopath.co.uk 
µ 
JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
µ 
LLOYD'S TREE SERVICES  
A friendly, professional service. Please feel free to 
contact me for advice or a no obligation quote. 
Email lloyd@lloydstreeservices.com or through 
www.lloydstreeservices.com or 07714  255209 
µ 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   
13 Norwood Avenue, Southmoor OX135AD 
 07810 557639/tlay@espina.co.uk 
µ 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
µ 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 

Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances and 

wedding receptions. Enquiries  
Juliet Carter 

appletonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com 
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St Laurence Church 

Appleton with Besselsleigh 
A growing church eager to serve the community 

SUNDAY SERVICES 
January 2023 

Sunday 1st   10.00am   Holy Communion 
       The Ven David Tyler 
       Acting Archdeacon of Dorchester 

 
Sunday 8th   8.00am   Holy Communion (BCP) 

 10.00am   All-age Epiphany Service 
 6.00pm   Evensong (BCP) 

 
Sunday 15th   10.00am   Holy Communion 
       The Revd Nigel Knights Johnson 
 
       The Cup – Luke 22:39-46 
Saturday 22nd   10.00am   Morning Service 
    6.00pm   Evensong (BCP) 
 
       Betrayal and denial – Luke 22:47-62 
Sunday 29th   10.00am   Communion Service 
 
 

Please consult our website for up-to-date information 
www.stlaurenceappleton.org 

 
The church building is open every day for all to visit 

Who to Call: 
For enquiries about Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, Pastoral care, Holy Communion at home, 
Church buildings, please contact Rev’d Phil Parker, on 655867, or email him on 
rector@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 


